CHELTENHAM ASSOCIATION FOOTBALL LEAGUE

Minutes of the League Management Committee Meeting held at the Victory Club, Cheltenham, on Wednesday 25th May 2016. 
Attendees: B.Hill (Acting Chairman), J.Hunt, D.Johnson, T.Holmes, R.Overington, , I.Hamilton, M.Neave, S.Arlin, I.Sercombe, I.Swales, T.Onions.
Apologies: N.Oram, P.Tustain, P.Daly, G.Cook.
Matters Arising 
Informed by John and Nick that AFC Renegades accepted following interview last week. Interview of the two others to take place during this meeting. (Regency Reserves not required to interview)
Bourton Rovers matter whereby they have asked for their first team to re-join the league to be discussed this evening as they want to be in our Division One, which fits into their County Cup Classification.

We can split the attendees into two and do both interviews at the same time commencing at 19:30. 

Supplementary forms sent out and starting to trickle in. 
First aid kits to be purchased and handed out at the Clubs meeting in August. Purchase to be completed by Ian S. 
New kit bag purchased for the League representative sides’ new kit. 

Youth League informed that we backed partnering with them for their Charter status. 
Tony has produced some stats in regards to Secretary of the Year. We have to consider the Sportsmanship of the year award as well. (Adrian Thomas of Falcons was last years’ Secretary of the year, Southside (D2) won the Sportsmanship of the year award)

League Secretary Report 
Presentation evening conducted on Friday 13th May at Bristol Street Motors, Ford, Cheltenham well received by those in attendance. Very well attended event. 
Thanks due to Bishops Cleeve FC for hosting the Semi-Finals and two Charity Cup Finals as well as the Charity game. 

Thanks due to Cheltenham Town FC for hosting the Senior Charity Final and waiving the steward £100 fee. 

Whole Game System web-ex held with the FA setting out their aims for the system and how they envisage it will work. The web-ex went relatively well albeit hearing the background from another league attending calling one of their members “stupid”. More training will follow in June. 

Club meeting on the 18th May reporting as going well – more to follow on this as we move forward. 

FA Cup Ticket allocation all met this year, there was no need for a draw. 

New web-site launched. This is much improved from the last one and will change in size when viewed on a mobile device. Rob Morrison has done a really good job with this. Email sent out to all committee members and clubs to check it out and report back any issues to Rob. 

Yearly prizes to be considered at this meeting. Decision made to purchase £50 Macron vouchers as per last season. Ian H to order through Macron.
Charity Game Update from Tony Holmes
The money raised for the charity match between Cheltenham Select X1 & Bristol Street Motors
 

Raffle & Donations on the night - £145.20

 

Money taken from other raffle sales £183.00 Minus £85 given out as cash prizes = £98.00

 

Money raised car booting £215

 

Total raised to give to Maggie,s is £458.20. Action on Matt N. to look to top this up to £500.
Special thanks to Tony’s wife for her efforts which were magnificent. 
Action on Tony to arrange presentation at Bristol Street Motors. 

Tony said he was disappointed at the Management Committee turn-out for the game and asked if attendees could make a better effort next time. (This did come in a period of heavy activity so Tony will look at dates for future games and attempt to get a better buy in)

Thanks due to the match officials who gave up their time free of charge: Steve Oakey, Pete Daly and Len Cole. Action on Ian H to email the officials and offer thanks on behalf of the League. 
GFA

League affiliation all ready to do once we know our constitution. 
Matt Boucher attended our Club meeting and provided this feedback:

Thank you for inviting me along last night, on the whole clubs seemed very positive about the proposals.
 
I have pulled together the various bits of feedback and attached above. There are a couple of points highlighted in bold from Ian’s group which he may be able to expand on as I missed the discussions.
 
As mentioned last night perhaps once the players are registered using the WGS and we you have direct email address’, we can send a short survey on the proposals directly to the players. It will be useful to gain additional feedback/support for the proposals. During the early part of next season, we can then look to narrow the proposal down to a one page overview.
 
Happy to hear any thoughts or additional feedback you may receive from clubs.
 
Kind Regards,
Matt
Rule Offences / Disciplinary
See attachments.
Treasurers Report
Final accounts from Auditor to review which will need forwarding onto clubs after this meeting. 
Matt thanked for his excellent efforts. Action on Ian H to send out to clubs as per league rules after this meeting. 

Honorariums and gratuities proposal agreed.
GMB monies received. 

Referees Secretary
Ian S reported 100% coverage for our final month of the season. 
Ian is going to send out invitations for Referees in mid-June. 

Registration Secretary
Phil sent his apologies and had nothing to report. 

Results Secretary

Nothing to report. 

Fixtures Secretary

Nothing to report. 

Club Meeting Report
To be discussed at the next futures meeting to be planned for September. 
Rule Changes for next season

All changes proposed by our league accepted by the GFA Rules Committee. 
Thankfully the armed forces rule removed as well. 

These will be sent out to all clubs immediately after this meeting. 

Any Other Business
Constitution discussed for next season. This was agreed and will be recommended to the Clubs at the AGM.
League AGM Wednesday 8th June 2016 at 7.15pm – Victory Club
